
  

 

Volume 67 No. 8                                                                 August 2021  
Town Offices and Community Center    6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD  20785-3197        301-773-8360 

           FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Mayor’s Corner ……………..….… 1  

Councilmembers Update …….. 2  

The Town News  ………….……... 3 

Town Meetings/Worksession ..6 

Public Works ………………..……. 7 

Police Department ………...…… 9 

Community Bulletin Board …. 12 

Visita la página web 
de la Ciudad de 
Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-
md.gov  o escanea el 
código QR debajo pa-
ra la traducción al es-
pañol del Boletín. 

Visit the Town of Cheverly 
website at www.cheverly-
md.gov or scan the QR Code 
for the Spanish translation of 
the Newsletter. 

MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 
MAYOR’S CORNER  

With 7,000 people as your boss, it is impossible to please everyone.  Likewise, it 
can often be a challenge to work hand-in-hand with Councilmembers; I know, I 
have been one.  The change in the dynamics for the mayor and staff sometimes can 
blur the lines between the legislative branch and executive branches of local gov-
ernment.  Because of those inherent drawbacks in our political system, a mayor is 
often left to wonder how she is doing in the public eye.  The only real feedback 
comes at election time.  During those gaps of time, doubt can often creep into one’s 
mind.  There should be no doubt in anyone’s mind that Cheverly owes a great debt 
to our former mayor, Laila Riazi.  She served our community remarkably until her 
resignation in June 2021.  
 

We should also acknowledge the contributions of Councilmember Jenny Garcia, 
who was a true advocate for the people of Ward 5.  As the first Latina to serve on 
the Council, her commitment serves as representation for people from all walks of 
life to know they too can lead their communities.  
 

I have been fortunate in my few weeks as mayor to have had an amazing support 

base of residents, and I thank you for that support and encouragement — many 
times when I needed it the most!  My goal is always to be accessible to residents.  
Writing in the newsletter, posting on listservs, using social media, attending organi-

zational meetings, and simply stopping at the market or on the street to chat are 
ways I feel I can hear from you.  I will try to be responsive and accessible, especial-
ly when we start seeing each other in person again.  I will be visiting schools and 
representing our town at many county and state meetings so that people get to know 

more about Cheverly.  We have long been called the “best kept secret in Prince 
George’s County”.  I want to show people just how wonderful our little town is. 

In the coming days, Cheverly is going to experience an overhaul.  You will see the 
traditions we hold so dear will remain, but many things will change for the better.  

We have already started with bringing our accounting system into the twenty first 
century so that we don’t lose a full day of work on payroll and several of you have 
already seen that work and town sessions are now shorter, more manageable meet-

ings.  Most of these changes will have to do with infrastructure.  With the introduc-
tion of the Water Task Force, residents will be able to see where their reported issue  
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 issue regarding water is in a queue and know someone is aware of their issue.  I have heard from so many of 
you regarding matters that have been ongoing for years.  I will not promise to fix every problem, but I will 
commit to hearing every issue and working to find a solution that does not take several decades.  
 
Some of these changes, I will specifically need you to help with.  In a town with some of the most generous 
people in the world, I have had reports of people not feeling welcome or experiencing the “neighborliness” so 
many Cheverlians boast about.  You will consistently see me, hear me, read me reminding everyone of my 
locus of control.  What I can do.  What I can’t do.  What you can do.  My role includes having influence and 
negotiating with involved parties, but ultimately there will be some things I have little control over. 
 
I want you to know that I am truly honored to serve you Cheverly.  I love getting things done and look for-
ward to working for our town.   
 
If you are not on social media or the town listservs, you can sign up to get direct emails from me here: https://
forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657.  

 
Mosquito Spraying Update 
 
I have had the opportunity to speak with MDA about continued spraying for mosquitoes.  You should be 
aware that if a house in the middle of the street does not want to be sprayed, MDA cannot prevent the spray 
from traveling to the other properties, so their policy is not to spray at all.  They have to turn off the machine 
300 ft before a home that has applied for an exemption and 300 ft after the home.  The only time the MDA can 
spray without consent is if there is a threat to public safety, i.e., a few years ago MDA stated they found mos-
quitos with West Nile Virus.  If they encounter such issues, they will spray regardless of exemptions. This was 
not a decision made by Mayor and Council, this is MDA policy. 
 

My understanding is that we have seen the last of sprayings of Cheverly.  MDA explained that the truck may 
be running but the sprayer is not on for the addresses that requested the exemptions.  The Mosquito Program 
will continue to treat larvae so we may continue to see the trucks from time to time.  They will be treating 
standing water and other breeding grounds with a form of bacteria (not a chemical).  The bacteria is ineffec-
tive on adult mosquitos so as previously mentioned, we must remain vigilant about preventing the breeding of 
mosquitos on our individual properties. 
 

What I can do: Continue to keep you informed about the larvae treatment, report any continued spraying 
(should not take place), and maintain an open line of communication for all stakeholders. 
What I can’t do: Change your neighbor's minds about being sprayed.  Everyone is entitled to their beliefs and 
opinions about what is safe for their families. 
 

What you can do: Engage your neighbors and have conversations with them about their concerns.  We are all 
better served when we listen to each other. 

WARD ONE  
COUNCILMEMBER MARVERLY NETTLES 

 
 

Hey Cheverly, donated to the School Supply Drive 
2021! Drop-off bookbags, pencils, crayons, note-
books, etc., Aug 7, 14, & 21 from 10am to 12pm at 
the driveway of Cheverly United Methodist Church 
(2801 Cheverly Ave). Support Cheverly's students of 
all ages and schools. For supply drop-offs at other 
times call 301-602-7348. 
 
Ward 1 residents and business owners: Meet your 
Councilmember and share concerns with on Sunday, 
August 8that the bottom of 58th Place from 3-

4pm and top of Tremont Avenue (near Nature Park) 
form 4-5pm. Limited treats will be available for at-
tendees. 

 

WARD SIX 
AMY FRY 

 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link 
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code to find 
ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a va-
riety of ways I can be reached or deliver 
updates and want to ensure that I am ac-
cessible and communicative.  

- Amy 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

https://forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657
https://forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in 
real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town 
website to receive an email sent directly to 
you when News and Announcements are 
posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see Home, Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  
 

TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but 
shall not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the 
day before it is scheduled to be collected. All contain-
ers or uncollected trash and waste must be removed 
from the street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it 
was scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resi-
dent to the town administrator and for good cause 
shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property. 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a 
neighbor pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Valuables should be stored, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture 

inside. 
 Lights inside the house should be set on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Shades and drapes should be drawn. 
 Cars left in the driveway should be locked. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 All windows and doors should be locked. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one 

friend or neighbor. 
 

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful for a person con-
trolling an animal, except a seeing eye dog, to allow 
or permit solid waste of such animal to remain on the 
property of any other person without the consent of 

the owner or occupant thereof; or on such public prop-
erties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor and 
Council of the Town of Cheverly. 
Prohibited areas are sidewalks, Gast 
Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 
 
 

GRASS, WEEDS AND OVERGROWTH 
Obstructions 
1. Residents are reminded that with the nice weather 

more and more residents are out walking. Please 
keep the walkways and sidewalks clear of over-
growth and obstructions.   

2. Keep vegetation from obstruction of the view near 
intersections. 

 

Lot Maintenance 
1. Residents are reminded to make sure your grass is 

cut before it reaches 8 inches in height. 
2. The planting strip between the sidewalk and the 

street is your responsibility to maintain. 
3. If you are going on vacation, make sure to make 

arrangements to have your grass cut for you.  
4. Be sure to take into consideration that the weather 

can be unpredictable, but the grass still needs to be 
cut.   

 

Reimagining Cheverly Town Seal  
Community Survey – Coming Soon! 

Cheverly’s Town Seal, which featured an image of 
Mt. Hope Plantation was discarded by the Town in 
2020 in favor of a redesign that better reflected Town 
ideals. In May 2021, the Town Council hired the 
Neighborhood Design Center (NDC) to lead a com-
munity engagement and design process to create a 
new Town Seal. Council appointed a Town Seal Com-
mission, made up of residents from each of the six 
wards, to work with NDC and their design team on 
the Seal redesign. Young people and artists from each 
ward were also selected for the committee as these 
groups offer critical perspectives for the redesign. 
The first phase of this process is engagement and out-
reach to the town. On July 26th we will launch a com-
munity wide survey, it will be available in English 
and Spanish. It will be shared on social media, 
emailed to local organizations and through other town 
channels. It will primarily be online but paper copies 
will be available on request as well as the option of 
taking a phone survey. We invite all residents to com-
plete this survey to ensure the new design captures the 
values and spirit of the town, and tell us  why a new 
seal is important! 
 

If you have any questions about the survey or the pro-
cess, you can contact Sophie Morley at the Neighbor-
hood Design Center smorley@ndc-md.org 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
mailto:smorley@ndc-md.org
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Town Council Will Consider a  
Replacement for Ward 4 Councilmember: 

 

On June 24, 2021, Ward 4 Councilmember Kayce 
Munyeneh was sworn in as Mayor and the Ward 4 
councilmember seat was vacated.  
 

Cheverly’s charter calls for a vacant council seat to be 
filled. The Mayor and Council agreed to the following 
schedule for filling the Ward 4 Councilmember vacan-
cy: 
 

1) Publish Vacancy Announcement in News & An-
nouncements and the Town Facebook Page on July 
23, 2021; Resending on August 2, 2021, and August 
11, 2021. 
2) Vacancy announcement will be posted in the Au-
gust newsletter. 
3) Each Ward 4 resident will receive a flyer with the 
vacancy announcement and application information. 
4) Accept Applications for Ward 4 Vacancy; dead-
line Wednesday, August 11, 2021 by 5:00 pm. 
5) Consideration by Council in the August 12, 2021 
Town Meeting. 
6) Selected Candidate will be seated at the August 12, 
2021 Town Meeting. 
 

The Town Council will select a replacement for the 
Ward 4 council seat vacancy at the August 12 council 
meeting. The Council will follow the procedures that 
have been used previously when other openings have 
occurred. The Council will review submitted docu-

ments, listen to a 3-5 minute speech from applicants, 
and then vote for the replacement. The selected candi-
date must receive a majority of the votes. 

  

Any resident of Ward 4 is encouraged to participate in 
this process. Residents of Ward 4 who are interested 
in filling the vacancy should submit a letter of interest 
outlining the reasons they are interested in joining 
council, a resume, and fill out a Financial Disclosure 
Form. (The Financial Disclosure Form is required by 
state ethics rules and will be kept on file in the office. 
According to state ethics rules these documents can be 
accessed by anyone upon request.) These documents 
should be submitted to the Town Clerk 
at tchegeman@cheverly-md.gov or inserted in the 
blue mailbox located at the front of Town Hall (6401 
Forest Rd, Cheverly, MD 20785) prior to close of 
business on August 11 so that councilmembers can 
review materials prior to the August 12 council meet-
ing. 
 

Qualification to be a councilmember: 
- Must be 21 years old on or before the date of elec-
tion; 
- A citizen of the United States; 
- A registered voter; and 
- A resident of Cheverly for not less than six months. 
- A resident of the Ward for which they are running, 
prior either to the date of filing, or 45 days immediate-
ly preceding the date of the Election in the case of a 
write-in candidate 

  THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

mailto:tchegeman@cheverly-md.gov
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: 
Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Meeting Agendas are updated on the web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
 

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 
35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm 
and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be viewed on the 
town’s website at cheverly-md.gov.  
 

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Councilmember  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

Town Meeting - June 10 
 

 Motion to Amend Agenda Removing Item #5, 
Craftsman Bike Trail Easement: CM Nettles, 
seconded by CM Garcia. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Approve Minutes (May 19, 2021- 

Budget Session, May 20, 2021 – First Reader of 
Budget, May 27, 2021 – Worksession): CM Wat-
son, seconded by CM Nettles. Approved unani-
mously. 

 
 Motion to Appoint Kobie Pruitt to the Cheverly 

Planning Board: CM Munyeneh, seconded by 
CM Nettles. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Approve Juneteenth Proclamation: 

CM Nettles, seconded by CM Munyeneh. Ap-
proved unanimously. 

 
 Final Reader of Budget Ordinance – Motion to 

Adopt Budget Ordinance O-01-22 for 2022 Fis-
cal Year: CM Watson, seconded by CM 
Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Adopt Budget Ordinance O-01-22 

for 2022 Fiscal Year: CM Watson, seconded 
by CM Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 

 
 

Worksession - June 24 
 

 Motion to Nominate CM Watson as Vice-
Mayor: CM McCann, seconded by CM Watson. 
Not enough votes to pass the motion. 

 
 Motion to Nominate CM Fry as Vice-Mayor: 

CM Nettles, seconded by CM Fry. Tie broken by 
Mayor Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 

 

Town Meeting - July 8 
 

 Approval of Minutes (June 10, 2021, and June 
24, 2021): CM Fry, seconded by CM Nettles. 
Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Appoint Charly Garces as Ward 5 

Councilmember: CM Watson, seconded by 
CM Fry. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Approve Consent Agenda: CM Net-

tles, seconded by CM Fry. 
 
 CM Nettles amended Motion to Approve Con-

sent Agenda items 6A, 6B and 6D, Removing 
6C: CM Nettles, seconded by CM Fry. Ap-
proved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Table 6C, Jennifer Garcia Day for 

More Information: CM Nettles, seconded by 
CM McCann. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Name New Public Works Building 

After William Eley: CM Fry, seconded by CM 
McCann. Approved by CM Nettles, CM 
McCann, CM Garces, and CM Fry. CM Wat-
son abstained. 

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this News-

letter.  Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID-19.    
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 

Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

Town Hall 
Open 
NO PUBLIC ACCESS  except by 
Appointment 

Please call respective Town offices to conduct 
Town business or to make an appointment. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equipment Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social Distanc-
ing of at least 6 feet.  

Police Department Open  

Public Works 
Open 
NO PUBLIC ACCESS  except by 
Appointment 

 

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Collection 
Normal  Trash Schedule as of 
April 12, 2021 

 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  Also 
please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  To 
receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.   
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town contin-
ues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are changing 
rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the depart-
ments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, 

please call Public Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is 

all plastic, with no metal parts, and that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying 

"Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 

Do those old broken-down trash cans  
and recycling bins have you in a dump?  

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED THIR-
TY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's 
website, “Containers not to exceed thirty-
two (32) gallon capacity."   

Public Works will not pick up nor empty 
trash containers larger than 32-gallons. 
This is for the safety of our Public Works em-
ployees who manually lift each and every 

trash can. 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon 
trash can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove 
all trash bags from cans larger than 32-gallons 
and place them on the curb prior to trash collec-
tion. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public 

Works directly at 301 773-2666.  

CANCELLATION OF  
MOSQUITO SPRAY 

Due to the large number of Exceptions 
from residents for the Mosquito Spray, 
the Maryland Department of Agriculture 
has decided to cancel the spraying of the 
Town of Cheverly this year.  For more 

information, see the Mayor’s corner. 
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how diffi-
cult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste and Re-
cycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

If you have any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
June 2021 
 

Curbside Recycling          48.24TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                       45.30 TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                              165.37TNS ($59 per ton) 
 

Recycling + Yardwaste    =   93.54    =   36.13 % Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                     258.91         diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,083.88 
 

12 Appliances 

 
 

 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Message from the Chief 
Online Reporting 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department im-
plemented an online reporting system for some non-

emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tamper-
ing, destruction of property/property damage, lost property, 
theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents 
that meet the requirements. 
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-
md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-
department-online-report-submittal.  Once completed, the 
reports can be obtained, by request, via re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. A call from one of our officers to 
either gather further information, or to provide the respective 
case number. Completed reports can be obtained by request, 
via reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, 
please include as much information as possible that pertains 
to the report. In addition, for identification purposes, a photo-
copy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the 
request. In response to the State of Emergency, all fees asso-
ciated with report requests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents 
can use to send non-emergency tips or information to the 
department. Our investigators are constantly working to in-
vestigate criminal cases in which  

our residents have been victimized. If you have, or believe 
you have, information, photographs, or video that could as-
sist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send 
us an email. If you see someone in immediate danger, or a 
crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED 
allows residents to receive emergency alerts via text, email, 
or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can cre-
ate a Managed Account, which allows the user to create a 
username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 

c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided 
by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so 
would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service 
line in order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business 
address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an 
account. The system supports multiple addresses, phone 
numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using 
any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and click-
ing on 

  
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-
US/BF05350699FE 

 

By scanning the following QR code with your 
smart phone or tablet:  

 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for 
alerts can call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule 
an appointment.  
 

It is important that the community know that I value feed-
back. If you have a concern, an idea, or just want to intro-
duce yourself, please do not hesitate to reach out. If you 
have information that could help us improve the service we 
provide OR information about something we did great, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be reached at 
policechief@cheverly-md.gov or by phone at 301-341-1055.  
 

One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 8am - 8pm  Monday - Friday & 8am -4pm Saturday 

 

Crime Report for June 2021 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 
6/2/2021 2121 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

Individual attempted to remove merchandise from building while building was closed. Suspect had been barred from the location. Suspect was placed 
under arrest and the merchandise was successfully returned. 
6/2/2021 1433 Hrs 5800 Landover Rd Auto Theft 
Vehicle missing after victim went into business. Victim picked up 3 individuals prior. Returned from business to find vehicle gone. 

6/3/2021 0001 Hrs 5800 Dewey St Auto Theft 
Vehicle reported missing by owner. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/3/2021 0820 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

Merchandise was removed from the business without payment. Suspect seen fleeing in a vehicle driven by a second suspect. Suspect(s) unknown. 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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6/4/2021 2200 Hrs 5600 Lockwood Rd Theft from Auto 

Vehicles, one parked in driveway and one parked in street, broken into a rummaged during the night. EZPass device stolen by suspect. No damage to 
vehicle found. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/4/2021 2100 Hrs 5600 Hawthorne St Theft from Auto 

Vehicle's contents found by victim to be scattered throughout. Two pairs of glasses found to be missing. Vehicle said to have been left unlocked. No 
damage to vehicle discovered. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/4/2021 1820 Hrs 2400 Parkway Fraud 

Victim defrauded into paying rent and security deposit, for new apartment, in Bitcoin. Upon receiving the Bitcoin deposit, the suspect stop returning 
victim's communications and did not provide the apartment that was agreed upon. 

6/5/2021 1355 Hrs 5600 Jason St B&E (Residential) 

Homeowner found basement door open, and basement in disarray, after hearing noises and smelling strange aroma. Shoes and personal item discovered 
to be stolen. Clothing belonging to suspect found in basement and recovered by department. 

6/6/2021 2300 Hrs 3200 Tremont Ave Auto Theft 

Vehicle stolen from residence overnght. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/7/2021 1726 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Trespassing 

Individual found sleeping in a vacant room. Suspect advised that the room was not theirs and that they did not know to whom the room belonged. Sus-
pect placed under arrest and room was cleared. 

6/10/2021 1800 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

Vehicle broken into overnight. Victim found front passenger window broken and handicap placard missing. Suspect(s) unknown 

6/10/2021 2100 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

Vehicle broken into. Victim found driver side window broken and airbag missing. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/10/2021 1600 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

Vehicle broken into. Victim found driver's side window damaged. Two iPhones missing from inside vehicle. Both passenger side rimes and tires miss-
ing from vehicle. Suspect(s) unknown 

6/10/2021 2300 Hrs 2300 Cheverly Ave Theft from Auto 

Vehicle broken into overnight. Victim found driver's side window damaged and airbag missing. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/17/2021 2000 Hrs 5600 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

Tags found to be missing from vehicle. Vehicle parked the day prior with tags attached. Victim returned to vehicle the next day to find the tags missing. 
Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/19/2021 0600 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Theft (over $1000) 

Wheelchair found to be missing from laundry room, where it was stored the night prior by the victim. Suspect(s) unknown 

6/20/2021 0756 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (under $1000) 

Phone said to have been removed by a suspected, who grabbed the phone and provided it to a second suspect, who concealed it, before leaving the loca-
tion in a silver pickup truck. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/20/2021 1000 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Auto Theft 

Vehicle found to be missing after victim returned to last location where vehicle was parked Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/21/2021 0045 Hrs 2800 63rd Ave Theft from Auto 

Driver's side door found open, and various items missing from vehicle, after witnesses reported seeing a strange vehicle driving around with multiple 
males pulling on doors. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/21/2021 1740 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

Merchandise removed from business without payment. Suspect fled on foot. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/23/2021 1558 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Robbery (Commercial) 

Merchandise tried to be taken, with force, without payment. Suspect attempted to assault victim in order to leave with merchandise. During struggle, 
suspect threw victim's phone on ground causing damage. Suspect was placed under arrest and merchandise was successfully recovered. 

6/26/2021 1948 Hrs Landover @ Rt 50 Weapon Possession (Firearm) 

Illegal firearm found under floor mat during a consented vehicle search. Suspect found to not have a permit to carry, nor a permit to own a firearm in 
Maryland. Suspect was placed under arrest and the firearm was taken for evidence. 

6/26/2021 2205 Hrs 2800 63rd Ave Theft from Auto 

Front tag found to be missing from vehicle by victim. Suspect(s) unknown. 

6/27/2021 1151 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Trespassing 

2 individuals found to be sleeping in a vacant apartment during investigation of an open window. Individuals advised and sent on way. Apartment se-
cured. 

6/30/2021 1917 Hrs 2800 64th Ave Fraud 

Victim defrauded into thinking she paid for an unwanted subscription. Upon calling "customer service", victim was tricked into giving suspects access 
to victim's computer network where suspects gained access to tax documents. Suspects then erased victim’s documents on the computer's desktop and 
threatened victim to provide bank account information to get documents back. Suspect(s) unknown. 
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CHEVERLY DAY 
WATCH THIS SPACE 

CHEVERLY DAY IS OCTOBER 2, 2021 
 

Cheverly Day is back for the town's 90th anniversary. Bubble 
soccer is back. The music is back. The beer garden. The wine 
tent. The food trucks. Everything is coming back! 
 

The Cheverly Day Team could use some help. We need face 
painters. We will provide the supplies and can offer service 
hours to students 
 

We could use someone or a group to build a couple of mini 
golf holes. 
 

We need parade entries. 
 

We need sponsors. 
 

Community groups can sign up for tables.   
 

If you would like to do any of these, comment on the contact 
form at: www,cheverlyday. org  
 

We need kids for the Cheverly Day Kids Chorus -- ages 8-17. 
The chorus will sing a new song about Cheverly and the 
National Anthem before the fireworks.There will be some 
practices before Cheverly Day. The choral director is 
Caitriona McEniry-Roschke. If your children want to be 
included, please contact Joni Beall at 
cheverlykidschoral@gmail.com  
before August 1. Please include names, ages and contact info.  
 

Let's make this Cheverly Day the best in the town's 
90 years. 

 
 

CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

 

August Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, August 2, 2021 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on the 
Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening 
efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In 
implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your 
Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee is working on 
projects in education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com 
or see the Cheverly town website for a copy of the meeting 

agenda. 
 

GREEN@HOME -- What is a Native Plant? 
 

Simply put, a native plant is one that occurs naturally in the 
place where it evolved. Or you can say that it is one that 
occurs naturally in a particular region, state, ecosystem, and 
habitat without direct or indirect human actions. So we look 
for plants native to Maryland, and in particular to the 
Piedmont/Coastal Plain region. Plants native to our area 
support local food webs. They feed the insects that feed our 
baby birds. They produce seeds that feed birds and other 
wildlife. In total, we can say they support us! 
 

That’s why we are encouraged to add more native plants to 
our yards. Woody, structural plants support a high level of 
biodiversity. Replacing lawn grass with native plants reduces 
maintenance with its potential for air and water pollution. 
 

Did you know? You can learn more about using native plants 
and trees and converting your lawn to a conservation 
landscape through the University of Maryland Extension’s 
Bay-Wise Program. And the Prince George’s chapter of the 
National Audubon Society’s Habitat Advisors program will 
help you evaluate your yard through on-site visits; contact 
kathyk9@gmail.com. 
 

Which native plants are right for your yard? A good guide is 
Native Plants for Wildlife Habitat and Conservation 
Landscaping, an online database managed by the Alliance for 
the Bay and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. See also the 
Maryland Native Plant Society’s Landscaping with Native 
Plants. 
 

Where can you find native plants for your yard? 
Unfortunately we can’t count on Lowe’s and Home Depot to 
fill our native plant needs. Chesapeake Natives in Rosaryville, 
Maryland grows Piedmont/Coastal Plain ecotype plants from 
seed. Earth Sangha’s wild plant nursery in Virginia 
propagates native plants directly from local forests and 
meadows. Find more tips on buying native plants at How to 
Shop for Native Plants. 
 

Together we can provide a healthier habitat for wildlife and 
for ourselves! 
 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications. Please visit our 
website at sascheverly.org or call 301-773-0223.  

 
CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB 

  

The Cheverly Boys and Girls Club is back to full 
operations as we kick off the fall soccer 
season.  Registration is now open and can be found on 
our website www.cheverlybgc.org 

Community Bulletin Board 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is closed, we will not 
host any functions.  Our apologies. Stay healthy and 
safe.  

mailto:cheverlykidschoral@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/site/cheverlygreenplan/bay-wise
mailto:kathyk9@gmail.com
http://www.nativeplantcenter.net/plants/
http://www.nativeplantcenter.net/plants/
https://mdflora.org/publications/gardenersguidelines/gguides.html
https://mdflora.org/publications/gardenersguidelines/gguides.html
http://chesapeakenatives.org/
https://www.earthsangha.org/
https://mdflora.org/resources/publications/howtoplantshop.pdf
https://mdflora.org/resources/publications/howtoplantshop.pdf
http://sascheverly.org
http://www.cheverlybgc.org
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Are you interested in helping CBGC to continue to 
provide sports to the youth of Cheverly?  We are seek-
ing people to join our board to help us in our mis-
sion.  These range from active roles in the sports 
themselves as well as other administrative roles.   
 
Please reach out to Larry Fry 
(Larry.Fry.CBGC@gmail.com) if you have any ques-
tions or are interested in joining our board. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cheverly Native Planting Project is offering a 2-for-1 
Native for Invasive Shrubs Trade to 25 town residents. If you 
remove one Amur honeysuckle bush (Lonicera maackii), 
Nandina (Nandina domestica), or Japanese barberry (Berberis 
thunbergia) from your yard, we will provide you with TWO 
free native shrubs to replace it! We will ask for before and 
after photos and can provide identification and removal/
planting assistance to those who need help. The trade will be 
on a first come, first served basis and a limit of one 2-for-1 
Trade per residence. There will be a variety of native shrubs 
from which to choose.  
 

The shrubs we are targeting for removal are on the State of 
Maryland’s Invasive Plant Lists because of the problems they 
cause to the environment and local agriculture. In fact, Amur 
honeysuckle is so problematic, it can no longer be sold in the 
state. Although Nandina or Japanese barberry still can be sold, 
warning signs of their environmental hazards must be dis-
played next to the plants at any store that carries them.  
 

Native shrubs, on the other hand, provide a variety environ-
mental benefits including increasing biodiversity, improving 
the health of our green spaces, and requiring less resources to 
maintain.  
 

To participate in the 2-for-1 Trade or volunteer with us, email 
us at cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com for more 
information.  
 

CHEVERLY CERT  
 

Are you interested in serving the community and its Pub-
lic Safety in times of need and disasters? 
 

Cheverly CERT is recruiting new members. We help out 
with food distribution, Traffic support and assisting neighbors 
in times of need.  You can find out more information on what 
we do at cheverlycert.org. Please email us with any questions 
and inquiries as soon as  at Cheverlycert19@gmail.com 
 

CHEVERLY BOY SCOUT TROOP 257  
 

Cheverly Boy Scout Troop 257 invites boys 6th grade and up 
to join our busy and rapidly expanding troop! In July, troop 

members spent a week honing outdoor and environmental 
skills at Camp Heritage in Pennsylvania, which will set the 
pace for skill development, badge attainment, and outdoor 
adventures this fall. Watch this space for information on Join 
Scouting Night--and feel free to reach out if you'd like us to 
contact your community group or school. You can join us 
already by contacting Caroline Jarboe, Membership, 
at caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com or texting 301-404-9693.  
 

CHEVERLY AFRICAN AMERICAN  

COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION (CAACO) 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is your free community fitness 
resource! We are community-led, gathering together to do 

body weight and light weight workouts, each at our own pace. 
If you would like to receive information and be notified about 
the schedule, contact us via our Facebook group, searchable 

as Cheverly Bootcamp. 

Community Bulletin Board 

   

CAACO has been busy in the community.  The 
Juneteenth Celebration and Buffalo Soldier 
presentation was a beautiful event.  The Afro-
American newspaper took pictures, conducted 
interviews, and published the article, June 25, 2021 
– July 2, 2021. 
 

The CAACO POP~UP SHOP on July 10, 2021, 
was also successful.  We had wonderful weather 
and 21 vendors participated. 
 

CAACO is hosting a back-to-school supply drive 
on August 7, 2021.  Stay tune for more infor-
mation. 
 

 

mailto:Larry.Fry.CBGC@gmail.com
mailto:cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com
http://cheverlycert.org/
mailto:Cheverlycert19@gmail.com
mailto:caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com
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  CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

Why Do People Join Cheverly 
Village?  
 

We recently gathered a small number of members to explore 
the question, “how do you describe what it is to be a member 
of Cheverly Village?”  Here is some of what we heard: 
 

“I joined because I expected to need support in caring for my 
husband, but I’ve found that what I value even more that is 
that I’ve met so many people. Knowing people and being 
known in one’s community is very empowering.” 
 

“Friends from my professional life were moving away. I 
knew that social isolation is a major issue among seniors, and 
I believe it’s important to plan for my own aging.” 
 

“Cheverly Village doesn’t take over your life; the 
relationships complement all the other friend circles you 
have.”  

 

“I turn to the Village for help now—well before we need 
things like rides; it’s great to get advice with a project or help 
with a technical device.”  
 

“When you’re in your early 70s, and you’re able to get to 
know, to admire, and to look forward to being like someone 
who’s in her 90s—that’s wonderful!” 
 

“The expression is, ‘Growing old is not for the faint of heart.’ 
It can sometimes be scary.  Well, in the Village we are all 
accompanying each other on this trip. We’re enjoying it 
together.”  
 

“The book club is a real winner.” “I’ve appreciated the really 
substantive issues that we’ve discussed at the level of heart 
rather than just brain.”  
“As a member I don’t have to do anything.  I’m just 
welcomed. There are many options for engagement, but I can 
say, ‘That walk sounds like fun,’ without feeling an obligation 
to do it.” “The games—Scrabble, Bingo, are low pressure, 
friendly competition.”  
 

“Sometimes I run into people who say, ‘I’m not ready.’  They 
seem to be afraid to join the Village—that if they join, their 
next step is hospice care! I want to say, ‘Hey, it doesn’t work 
like that! You get to live fully now!’” 
 

“When we started the Village, we talked about the value of 
the services the Village would provide. Now we see that that 
the Village offers things that don’t translate into monetary 
value. They are what is valuable in our lives.  How do we 
articulate that?  
 

To find out how to be a volunteer, a member, or a supporter of 
Cheverly Village, reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 240-770
-1033, or village@cheverlyvillage.org. 

~ Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village President 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB 
August is a wonderful time of the year.  It is the time to reap 
what you have sown!  Most summer vegetables are ready to 
be harvested. It goes without saying, that August is a time to 
celebrate and express gratitude for the good harvest, good 
summer, and good company. 
 

This month we are grateful for women and all they do. 
 

Women Who Change the World - by Ashley Rice 
There are women who make things better...simply by 
showing up - There are women who make things happen - 
There are women who make their way. There are women 
who make a difference - And women who make us smile - 
There are women of wit and wisdom who - through strength 
and courage - make it through - There are women who 
change the world every day...WOMEN LIKE YOU. 

Join us at our next meeting! 
Next Meeting Monthly Meeting - Mon. Aug. 9 / Mon. Aug. 
23 at 7 p.m.  
Virtual - phone - 425-436-6320 / access - 796-406 
Executive Meeting - Wed. Aug. 4 / Wed. Aug. 18 at 9:30 
a.m.   

In Person - 6424 Forest Rd, Cheverly, MD 20785 
 

“Don’t be afraid. Be focused. Be determined. Be hopeful. Be 
empowered.” —Michelle Obama 

 The market is open under the same COVID-19 protocols 
as last year –  

 There will be single points of entry and exit with one-way 
customer foot traffic flowing through the market. 

 We will be actively managing the number of customers 
in the market space and providing guides for where to 
stand at each vendor stall so that social distancing can 
take place.  

 And, sadly, we will not be offering live music, free yoga, 
or cafe tables. 

 

Market Dates 

August 14 & 28 
8a.m. - Noon 

6401 Forest Road  
. 

Please watch our website for updates 
www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org  

 
 

CHEVERLY PARENT 
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 

Make sure to check the CPRC Listserv/ 
Email often to stay up to date on events, 
fundraisers and more! 

Community Bulletin Board 

http://www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org/
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"Culture Queen" Dance Party 
Sunday, August 15th at 4pm @ Town Park! 

 

Join Culture Queen on an interactive journey through the Swinging 
60's as she teaches your royal children the hottest dances of the 
era like “The Twist”, “The Mashed Potato”, "The Bird”, "The 

Swim", “The Funky Chicken the music of Rock & Roll kings and 
queens like Chubby Checker, Little Eva, Dee Dee Sharp and many 

more. Don't be tardy for the party! 
 

Check your email for information on : 
Back to School Drive 
Membership Renewal 
Sunday Coffee Hour  

& Weekday Playgroups 
 

Volunteer! 
Would you like to join the CPRC Board or represent and 
connect with other Cheverly families at the Community 

Market!  
Email us at cprcpresident@gmail.com!  

 

Baby Meals: 
If your family is expecting a new addition and could use some 

meals and "love" while growing your family, please let us 
know!  

 

Email us at cprcbabymeal@gmail.com to sign up! 

 

Light the Legion Raffle - The Sons of the Cheverly 

American Legion Post 108 is raffling off a handmade chef’s 
knife. The knife was crafted in Cheverly by SAL member 
Ryan Swanson, co-owner of District Cutlery in Union 
Market. This knife would retail in his store for $500 and is of 
heirloom quality. Tickets for the knife are $5 each or 5 for 
$20. The money raised will help pay to light up the marquee 
and the entrance post. You can purchase tickets at the Dugout 
or online at:www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com The raffle will 
be held at the Food Truck and Fresh Air event on Friday, 
August 27th at 8pm. 
 

NLLHOF Baseball and Car Show - Saturday, August 7th. 
The NLLHOF charity baseball game and car show takes 
place at Bowie Baysocks Stadium. The car show begins at 
10am and the gates to the stadium opens at 1pm. Come enjoy 
this free event and enter your vehicle in the car show for $25; 
if you register your car on our website for the show, $5 goes 
back to Cheverly American Legion.  
 

Karaoke Thursdays - Every Thursday is karaoke night. The 
Dugout bar opens at 4pm on Thursday and karaoke typically 
kicks off in earnest around 7pm. Come in and join in on the 
fun.  
 

Food Trucks and Fresh Air - August 27th, 6-9pm. Beer 

garden style food, drinks and live music on the rear parking 
lot. If it rains, we just move the party inside. Food and drinks 
available starting at 6pm and typically lasts till around 9pm.  
 

Donate Christmas Cards - Auxiliary Unit 108 is collecting 
used and unused Xmas cards for service projects. The 
Auxiliary turns the used cards into gift tags that are sold to 
raise funds for Veterans Rehabilitation Centers and the unused 
cards are sent to active service members. Cards can be 
dropped off at the Dugout bar.  
 

Live Music in Cheverly - The 108 Music Series of the 
Cheverly American Legion presents, The Dave Chappell 
Band for Saturday, October 16th from 7:30-10:30pm. The 
band consists of Dave Chappell on guitar and vocals; Tommy 
Lepson, keyboards and vocals; Pete Ragusa on drums; Bruce 
Swain on sax and Sonny Petrosky on bass. Dave is one of the 
best guitarists you will ever see, Tommy has a soulful voice 
and an excellent keyboard player. Pete lived in Cheverly and 
was a founding member of The Nighthawks, Bruce and 
Sonny are both veterans of the Washington, Baltimore music 
scene. The band plays a great mix of rock, blues, soul, 
rockabilly. Tickets are $15 and are available at the Cheverly 
American Legion Post 108 and online at: 
the108musicseries.com. General Admission, full bar, doors 
open at 6pm. Dinner will start at 6pm, provided by Let's 
Chow food. Put on your dancin' shoes. 21 and older. 
 

Become a Member - Current or former servicemembers with 
at least one day in the armed services and being honorably 
discharged or those still in the military are eligible to join. 
Family members of an eligible servicemember may join too.  
 

Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for more 
information. 

 

THE CHEVERLY WARD 4 CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
  

The Cheverly Ward 4 Civic Association meets at 7 PM every 
3rd Monday of the month (through virtual technology during 
the pandemic). We discuss civic issues affecting Cheverly and 
Ward 4 in particular. We encourage residents to participate in 
civic matters at all levels of government: town, county, state, 
and federal. We seek to improve communication among all 
Ward 4 residents and town officials.   
 

How do I know if I live in Ward 4?   
You may look up which ward you live in at https://
www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-
ward/  (launches PDF).   
 

CHEVERLY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
 

Blackwood Quartet in Concert 
Saturday, August 7, 2021 

6PM 
 

More activities to come. Stay posted on 
www.cheverlyumc.org 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

Community Bulletin Board 

mailto:cprcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cprcbabymeal@gmail.com
http://www.cheverlyamericanlegion.com
mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-ward/
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 

You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 
 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at 1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 

 

Thurs Aug 12, 2021 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
There is no Worksession in August  

 

Thurs Sept.  9, 2021 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Sept. 23, 2021 7:30 p.m. Worksession 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Mayor:  Kayce Munyeneh   240-478-4077 
Ward 1:  Marvely Nettles    301-602-7348 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Ted McCann    202-246-0910 
Ward 4:  Vacant   
Ward 5:  Charley Garces   240-839-8693 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 

Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 
Police Chief:  Jarod Towers   301-341-1055 

 
Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
 

Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
 

Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 
Maryland Relay        711 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 
 

Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

 Monday, August 2nd  Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm.  - 9:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting 
 

 Tuesday, August 3rd  Planning Board Meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  
 

 Friday, August 7th   CAACPO Back-to-School  
    Supply Drive 

  

 Monday, August 9th  Woman’s Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Monthly Meeting 
 

 Saturday, August 14   Community Market 
 8:00 a.m. -  12:00 p.m. Town Hall Parking Lot 
 

 Friday, August 15th   Culture Queen Dance Party 
 4:00 p.m.   Town Park 
 

 Friday, August 27th   Food Trucks and Fresh Air 
 6:00 p.m. -  9:00 p.m. Post 108 
 

 Saturday, August 28th Community Market 
 8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Town Hall Parking Lot 

Visite el sitio web de la Ciudad de Cheverly en www.cheverly -md.gov o escanee el código QR 
en la página principal para obtener la traducción al español del Boletín.  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

